

June 6, 2014

DELIVERED BY RESS, COURIER

Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2701 Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Rate Design for Electricity Distributors EB-2012-0410

On March 31, 2014, The Board issued its Draft Report of the Board on *Rate Design for Electricity Distributors* (the "Draft Report"). In its Draft Report, the Board advised that it intends to pursue a fixed rate design solution to break the link between a distributor's revenue recovery and consumer consumption of energy. The Board invited stakeholders to comment on the Draft Report.

Oakville Hydro wishes to comment on the Board's proposals however, it requires additional time to prepare its submission. Oakville Hydro respectfully requests that it be granted an extension to Thursday June 12, 2014 to file its submission.

Respectfully submitted,

Jim Collins

Chief Financial Officer Telephone: 905-825-4444

Email: jcollins@oakvillehydro.com